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Attachment “A”–Proposed Parking Restriction  
 

Adopt a resolution amending the designation of No Parking Zones in the public right-of-way on 

Waverly Avenue and 5th Avenue in North Fair Oaks, unincorporated Redwood City Area.  
 
 

Location:   Fifth Avenue and Waverly Avenue, North Fair Oaks Area 

 

Establish No Parking Zones in the public right-of-way on Waverly Avenue and 

5th Avenue in North Fair Oaks.  

Discussion: 

There was demonstrated support by the community for no parking zones on Fifth 

Avenue and Waverly Avenue during the plan review process for the Waverly Place 

development on Waverly Avenue.  The Department of Public Works (DPW) has 

determined that the No Parking Zones are necessary to modify the intersections to 

improve the right turn onto Waverly Avenue and the merge zone onto 5th Avenue. 

 

Key Facts: 
 

 
• DPW did not send out notices to 300 ft of this location because this was a 

condition of approval for the project based on community feedback, so it was 
already vetted through a public process.  

• DPW was asked about these parking restrictions at the North Fair Oaks 
Community Council meeting on April 26, 2018 and informed the Council that the 
parking restrictions would be presented to the Board of Supervisors for their 
consideration in June 2018 

• Restricting parking at this location, will improve traffic flow and safety on Waverly 
Avenue and 5th Avenue. 
 

Staff Recommendations: 
 

Establish no parking zones as shown on the attached map
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Map of the Proposed No Parking Zones 
 

 

 
 

Additional modification not requiring a board action:  

• Relocate parking to this side of street in the 
parking bay.  

 

• Add a merge lane.  
 

• This portion of Fifth is a one-way street. Per 
Ord 7.20.060 


